Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

May 11, 2011

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, MAY 11, 2011 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:45 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Stenzel, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: Galbraith

Others Present: Amy Knepp
Minutes
The minutes from the April 13, 2011 meeting stand as presented. 
New Business

Accounting Software

The Library’s accountant has recommended the purchase of software in the amount of $30.00 to process transmittal receipts. It is low in cost, more efficient, and reports can be printed on demand.

Budget Report

Crane/Stenzel
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $584.56. 



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 


Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. All are up-to-date.

Evergreen

Director Knepp reported Michigan Evergreen is considering funding the development of NCIP for MeLCat. This would allow interlibrary loan processing through Evergreen instead of a separate software. The expected contribution from Oscoda County Library is $4,000 that can be spread over a 2-year period. Those libraries electing not to contribute will not be allowed to use NCIP.

Stenzel/Shumaker
Support Michigan Evergreen NCIP project development. 



            4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried. 

Old Business




Review of Job Descriptions

Director Knepp shared board member Shumaker’s comments on all job descriptions. Chairman Olsen asked that copies be provided for discussion at the May meeting.
Hiring Discussion
Based on last month’s discussion, Director Knepp and board member Shumaker will draft an ad for paper. Description will include the following:

· minimum wage entry position

· on-call

· up to 20 hours per week

· classification/job description will be Library Aide.




200 Mile Garage Sale

The garage sale is June 3, 4, & 5, 2011. Discussion of what the Library may have for the sale - possibly used furniture & books. Chairman Olsen and board member Galbraith will coordinate. 

Director Knepp said the Library basement needs to be cleaned. She would like to get a dumpster and purchase totes to store records presently stored in milk crates. So that we are in compliance with the state’s records retention schedule, we must store certain records.

New Business (con’t.)




Purchase of a New Fax Machine
Director Knepp said the Library fax machine no longer works. She brought her own fax machine in to use. The board asked that she bring a recommendation for purchase to the May board meeting.

Director Comments
None
Correspondence

A thank you was received from Representative Dan Benishek’s office worker for being able to use the Library for office hours. This may be done every 3-4 months.

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

None

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None

Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held June 8, 2011 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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